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More stories inside:

Let’s read through the Bible as a church family!
This Bible reading plan by Ligonier ministries gives
one Old Testament and one New Testament
reading for each day (with only one for the
weekends).
Please find the Bible reading plan on the church
app or at this link to join the Youversion Bible
reading group.

Bible in a Year

Ladies, it’s time to sign up for Bible study!

This winter we’ll be studying Jesus and Women

by Kristi McLelland. It’s a 7 session study,

beginning February 2.  Sign up by January 18.

The cost of the book is $14.  When you sign up,

we’ll send you a link to watch the videos online.

We’ll also set up Zoom calls for our small group

discussion.

You can sign up here:

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/508044AA8A

62DAAFE3-jesus or email the Women’s Ministry

Team at uhbcwomen@universityhills.org.

Women's Winter Bible Study

https://bible.com/p/37299733/eb6cf4501cb7bebca421da84a9c4bce7
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/508044AA8A62DAAFE3-jesus


Virtual Church Wide Prayer Time
 

"For where two or three are gather in my name, there am I with them." Matthew 18:20
 

A prayer team will be hosting a virtual church wide prayer time 7:00-7:30 p.m. each
Wednesday evening.  Please look in the church newsletter for a weekly link to connect
to the prayer time. This will be a great opportunity for our UHBC family to join together

in prayer for our church, community, nation and world.  May your heart overflow with the
anticipation of coming together to seek the Lord in rejoicing, praying and giving thanks

weekly together as a body unified in Christ.
"And pray in the Spirit on all occasions with all kinds of prayer and requests. With this in

mind, be alert and always keep on praying for all the Lord's people."  Ephesians 6:18
If you would like additional information, please contact any of the following persons:

Bo Riley, Tom & Linda Williams, and Cindy Behling
 

Please join us at this link each Wednesday at 7:00 p.m.:
https://zoom.us/j/96015899329

 

Join the prayer time by phone by dialing: +1 929 205 6099
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Chris Pluck and Ryan Lawerence
Beth Phillips
Jim Watts and Joy Moreau
Becky Kumar
Mike Roberts
Gerald Simpson
Barry & Laurin Austin

We currently have 7 groups that are meeting online (if your group is not listed here but you are meeting online,
please let us know):

We will keep you in the loop as we are able to safely allow more groups to meet in-person.  If you are interested in an
online Connect Group, please contact Kristin Hutchinson at kristinhutchinson@universityhills.org for details.

Mike Roberts in the Connect Hub of the Fellowship Hall
Gerald Simpson in Room 121
Young Professionals in Room 134
C.L. Chappell and Bob Hill in Room 211
Beth Phillips in Room 128
6th-12th Grade Connect Groups in Student Center
1st-5th Grade Girls in Room 205
1st-5th Grade Guys in Room 207

We currently have 8 groups that are meeting in-person on
Sunday mornings at 9:15 a.m.:

For the month of January, we're partnering with Leah's Hopes and Dreams and their mobile

shower ministry.  We'll be collecting new and gently used towels and washcloths. You can leave

them in the marked box in the Gathering Place or drop them off at the church office.

Towel DRYve

https://zoom.us/j/96015899329
http://universityhills.org/


Page 3

2021 FLOWER CALENDAR
 

If you wish to provide flowers for our worship service on a particular Sunday in 2021,
please call or text Avery Phillips at 704-773-2908.

Miles David Gardner
was born at Novant-Huntersville at 10:09 a.m. on
Thursday, November 19, 2020.  He weighed 7 pounds, 11
ounces and measured 20 ½ inches in length.
Miles is the son of Joshua David Gardner and Molly Susan
Fields Gardner and little brother of Emerson “Emmy”
Louise, who will be 3 years old March 31st.
Josh is a former member of UHBC, from birth til after
marriage. He and Molly reside in Concord, NC and are now
members of Hickory Grove Baptist Church.

Madison Grace Louis
was born at Atrium Health-Stanly in Albemarle, NC at

12:11 a.m. on Saturday, January 9, 2021. At birth she weighed
7 pounds, 2 ounces and measured 20.25 inches in length.

Madison is the first children born to Wiliamson Louis and
Rachel Elizabeth Gardner Louis.

Rachel is also a former UHBC member from her birth til
after marriage.  She and Wiliamson now reside in Albemarle,

NC and are members of North Albemarle Baptist Church.
The proud grandparents, David and Angela, have been active
members of UHBC since their college days at UNC-C, joining

the church September 22, 1985.

CONGRATULATIONS
 

The UHBC Family extends our love and congratulations to an
active couple in our church,

David Lee Gardner and Angela Caudle Gardner,
on two recent additions to their family.

Proud Grandparents

Miles David Gardner

Josh, Molly, and Emmy
with baby Miles

Madison Grace Louis

Wiliamson, Rachel,
and baby Madison



WITH LOVE AND SYMPATHY
 

The UHBC Family extends our love and deepest sympathy to the family of a former member,
Frederick Lee Treadway

August 26, 1933 – December 3, 2020
Son of Henry Mangum Treadway, Sr. and Lula Jane Hunt Treadway, “Fred” and his twin sister were the youngest of the

couple's nine children.  They were born in the Anson County, NC community of Polkton.  In early 1934 their father's job with
Southern Railway brought the family to Charlotte, NC where they settled.  They first became affiliated with First Baptist
Church when it was located on North Tryon Street.  Later they became members of Whiting Avenue Baptist Church in

North Charlotte.
Fred was educated at Bethune Elementary School on Graham Street and graduated from Harry P. Harding High School with
the Class of 1953.  Upon graduation he became employed with Southern Bell Telephone Company in Charlotte.  He entered
the United States Army in 1954 and served until 1956.  After his discharge, he returned to Southern Bell, which later became

known as Bell South, working in Installation and Repair.  After 42 years of service, he retired in 1995.  Fred's favorite
pastimes were eating, mowing grass, being outdoors and loving his dog, Charlie.

Fred and the former Lois Irene Honeycutt were united in Holy Matrimony on May 31, 1957 at Whiting Avenue Baptist
Church.  She is a native of Caldwell County, NC, daughter of William George Honeycutt and Stella Vee McCrary Honeycutt.

Fred and Lois were formerly members of Mallard Creek Presbyterian Church in Charlotte, then Pitts Baptist Church in
Concord and on December 11, 2005 became members of University Hills Baptist Church.  Here at UHBC they were active in

the Lewis Walker Sunday School Class. They returned their memberships to Mallard Creek Presbyterian Church three
years ago and were members of the Robinson Sunday School Class there until his health began to fail.

 Frederick Lee Treadway passed away peacefully at 3:40 a.m. on Thursday, December 3, 2020 in the comfort of his home
with his wife and daughter at his side.  He had suffered the past two years from complications related to two broken hips

and died at the age of 87.
Fred was preceded in death by his father who died at age 85 on December 27, 1970 and his mother who died at age 78 on

November 18, 1971.  Also preceding in death were his five older brothers: Herbert Hoover Treadway who died June 7, 1935,
age 4 years, Joseph Arthur Treadway who died June 15, 1952 at age 25, Robert Lee “Bob” Treadway who died September 30,
1977 at age 58, Henry Mangum Treadway, Jr. who died January 8, 2001, age 75, and Edwin Nelson “Ed” Treadway who died

August 15, 2008 at 87 years of age.
Fred is survived by his wife of 63 years, Lois; their three children, Jeffrey Lee Treadway and wife, Lenita Rhee Frazier

Treadway of Charlotte, Frederick Alan Treadway of Concord, NC, and Janet Dawn Treadway Tate and husband, Steven Ellis
Tate of near Mint Hill, NC.

He is also survived by his three sisters, all of Charlotte, including his twin, Frances Leigh Treadway Hilton (also a former
UHBC member), Melba Louise Treadway Fitzgerald Bryson, age 104, and Mildred Elizabeth Treadway Morrison, 97, and her

99-year-old husband, Fred L. Morrison. Other survivors include a sister-in-law and her husband of Hudson, NC,
Vera Helen Honeycutt Robbins and Kenneth Robbins, and several nieces and nephews.

Graveside services were held for Fred at 11:00 a.m. on Monday, December 7, 2020 at Gethsemane Memorial Gardens in
Charlotte.  Officiating at the rites were the co-pastors at Mallard Creek Presbyterian Church, Reverends Robert “Rob”

Miller Watkins and Alison Messick Watkins.
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Fred & Lois Treadway
UHBC Pictorial Directory 2005


